
MEMORANDUM

To: Jay Sweeney, Chief Finance and Administrative Officer
Stan Eliason, Harbormaster

Fronfi: Michael Harmon, P.E., Public Works Director >

Stephen Weatherman P.E. Senior Engineer

Date: July 17, 2018

Subject: Bond Authorization
Crescent Harbor Float Replacement - Phase I

Project Background

Crescent Harbor was designed and constructed by the State of Alaska, Department of
Transportation and Public Facilities (ADOT&PF) in several phases, beginning in 1965 and
completed in 1970.

Crescent Harbor has undergone numerous repair projects in the past 50 years. Supplemental
floatation has been added at least three times over the past 27 years to increase the freeboard
of the floats in an effort to get the structural members and fasteners out of the water.
Numerous failing timber piling were replaced over the past several years. Approximately 50
percent of the timber finger floats on floats 1, 2 and 3 were replaced in 2002 and the electrical
system was renovated in 2005. In spite of these repair projects, the facility is near the end of its
safe and useable life. Float structural stringers are rotten such that multiple fasteners are
required in each deck board in order to secure them down. Harbor staff have been forced to
recently switch from deck nails to 6" long screws for this same reason, (see attached pictures
and Text Extract of the Harbor Grant Application)

Current Project Status

The Alaska Legislature has approved A State of Alaska Municipal Harbor Facility Grant for
$5,000,000 to the City and Borough of Sitka for the municipally-owned Crescent Harbor
facilities, (see attached Harbor Grant Application)

The updated cost estimate puts the replacement cost of the entire facility to be approximately
$18,000,000 (2017 dollars). This includes wooden floats 1 - 4 and concrete floats 5 and 6. The
level of deterioration of the existing wood floats means the wooden floats have a higher priority
for replacement. While supplemental floatation can be added to the concrete floats to extend
their service life, once the timbers floats rot, the addition of supplemental floatation can force
the floatation up through the rotten timber damaging the float and electrical cable tray.
Following that line of thinking, Public Works and Harbor Staff have prepared a project to include
a more robust Crescent Harbor project for 2019 to include replacement of the timber floats or
as much scope as can be accomplished for $14,025,000 total project cost. A $14,025,000
project will fully use the value of the one-time Tier I grant. Since the program covers only up to
$5,000,000 in eligible construction costs, the City and Borough cost of the project would be
$8,250,000 to cover the remainder of construction and design, permitting, management and
contingencies. It is assumed that a future Phase II project will replace the remainder of the
harbor (i.e. concrete floats) in 2026.
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